
Gymrun

The children from Year 3 to Year 6 had their
assessments for Gymrun before Christmas and
badges are now available to purchase for £2.00.  
This money can be given to your child’s class
teacher and they will receive a badge at the
appropriate level which can be sewn onto their PE
shirts or sweatshirts.  Through this all child’s fitness
achievements are celebrated.  The Gymrun Program
is a leading approach to develop fitness and
physical literacy.  Gymrun empowers children to
become fitter, engages staff, evidences fitness
impact and embeds a wider fitness culture in our
school.  Through Gymrun as well as building fitness
understanding, children also develop a physical and
resilience.  Gymrun was created with every child in
mind, particularly those who are less active and less
physically competent.  Gymrun also supports all
five key indicators for the Sports Premium Funding,
and there are six areas of the NC PE program of
study.

Sat 17th
Jan

CC V Rosendale at
Rosendale Playing Fields

Tues 21st
Jan

Nursery Trip to Brixton
Windmill

Wed 22nd
Jan

Year 2 Trip to Lion King
at the Lyceum Theatre

Fri 24th
Jan

9am Class 4 Assembly

Chinese New
Celebrations

Sun 26th
Jan

3pm Holocaust
Memorial Service

Fri 17th January 2025
ISSUE 17

School Values

Last half term’s school value was ‘Aspiration’.  We teach
children to have high expectations of themselves, of
others and to celebrate each other’s achievements.  
Each half term teachers nominate a child in their class
who has consistently displayed the value being
focussed on.  Congratulations to the children who
attended a tea party recently with Mrs Connery, Mr
Coyle and Mrs Duffy.  More details on our school values
can be found on our website in the Welcome section.  
This half term’s school value is’ Motivation’, which we
discussed with the children at assemblies this week.
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DIARY DATES 

FROM THE CO-HEADTEACHERS

Congratulations to Class 3 who started
our Spring Term this morning with an
amazing assembly showcasing their
learning in the Autumn Term.  Thank
you to all the parents who were able to
come and watch, the children are
always so excited to be able to perform
for you all.  We are looking forward to
Class 4's assembly next Friday 24th
January.



Child of the Week For
the Week ending

10th January 2025

ATTENDANCE
Mon 13th Jan - Fri 17th Jan

2025

Congratulations to Classes 8, 10 & 14 on their 100% attendance.  
Whole school average 97%

NURSERY Kyra-Thalia V A

CLASS 1 Edie S

CLASS 2 Ashari J

CLASS 3 Leonardo V

CLASS 4 Noemi M P

CLASS 5 Jordell M

CLASS 6 Gustave Y

CLASS 7 Josiah A

CLASS 8 Rae P

CLASS 9 Hannah L B

CLASS 10 Mia Q

CLASS 11 Mia E

CLASS 12 Isabelle P

CLASS 13 Caden R

CLASS 14 Richedie M

CLASS %

8 100

10 100

14 100

5 99.2

6 99.2

12 99.0

11 98.7

7 98.1

4 98.0

2 97.7

3 97.3

1 95.4

13 93.8

N 93.5

9 83.8



We ask that you check regularly your ParentPay account to ensure
your balances on any service you your child accesses at school is

up to date, breakfast club, after school care club and music
lessons.

Payments for residential trips for Years 4, 5 & 6 should be up to
date with deposits paid.  The next interim payment is due 31st

January 2025.  If you have any queries or concerns regarding the
trip please speak directly to your child’s class teacher.  Any

concerns regarding payment please contact Ms Ruiz or the school
office.

We have places available for violin lessons in
school for children from Year3.  Lessons take

place during the school day and are charged at
£85.00 per half term (6 weeks).  If you would like
your child to start violin lessons this term please

email office@corpu-christi.org.uk

Violin Lessons

Dates for your Diary

Friday 14th February

Valentine Cake Sale and Competition
We are looking forward to planning more events in

school for this coming term.  More details to
follow.

PARENTS’ ASSOCIATION

PARENTS’ ZONEPARENTS’ ZONE

After School Care Club Contact Numbers: 07727 658527 or 020 7274 4744 Option 2 
Corpus Christi Trent Road

If you have moved recently, changed your mobile number or email
address, please ensure you keep the school updated with the new

information.  

If you are going to be away for any period of time and another adult
will be looking after your child, please also make sure the school

has full contact details, this is very important if we have to contact
a responsible adult in an emergency.

Communications

WELLBEING NEWSWELLBEING NEWS
The children have made a great start back and are happy to be with their friends, teachers and teaching assistants,

learning new things.

As you know, we became a smart phone free school at Christmas time, and this campaign is gathering pace all over the
country. Please click on this link to read some advice from Dr Chatterjee on how to manage phone use for the wellbeing

and benefit of our children - especially if your child has access to a smart phone.

There will be another Parent Wellbeing Working Party Meeting at 2:30pm on Friday 14th February - all parents are
welcome, please RSVP to Mrs Smart, ksmart@corpus-chrsiti.org.uk, if you would be interested in finding out more about

our wellbeing work in the school.

As always if you have any concerns about child's or your family's wellbeing, please contact Mrs Smart, our senior mental
health lead, 

ksmart@corpus-christi.org.uk if you would like further information or a chat or come along to our wellbeing Wednesday
Open Morning 

9:00am - 10:30am.

Wednesday Open Mornings

If you have any concerns regarding the welfare and safety of any
child at Corpus Christi School, please do not hesitate to contact
one of our Safeguarding Officers. Any issue will be dealt with in

the strictest confidence. 
 Mrs J Connery, Mr R Coyle, Mrs K Smart, Mrs S Cole or Ms S Ruiz 

Outstanding Balances

Did you know that you can support our school
MIDAS fund without any additional cost to

yourself when you shop online by creating a
supporter account and following the instructions
to set up a reminder button, this takes 2 minutes  

click here.

Easy Funding Raising

https://smartphonefreechildhood.co.uk/sfc-x-dr-chatterjee
https://www.easyfundraising.org.uk/causes/corpuschristischool/?searchSessionId=be0ff756-a12f-4083-9aef-451dcc8e1711

